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Leadership at BH 
There was much excitement as the school 
leadership team was announced for the 
school captaincy and prefect body at the Year 
5 Presentation Day ceremony this week. Stu-
dents were elected as captains, vice-captains, 
SRC presidents, house captains, house pre-
fects and prefects for wellbeing, technology, 
the environment and the arts. 
Congratulations to all those students who 
were elected. A full list of names can be found 
on the following page. 
 
P&C Elections 
Similarly, congratulations to Anthony Fajwul 
who was elected as P&C President for 2021. 
Many thanks to the outgoing executive Hele-
ne Suskin, President and Deena Sher, Vice 
President for their huge contribution to BHPS 
More info about the full exec later. 
 
OC Placement Update for Year 5 2021 
The placement outcome information will be 
sent to parents and schools in mid January.  
Parents are reminded to keep checking their 
emails at this time as offers must responded 
to within one week.  
 
Save the Koalas 
Congratulations to the Year 6 students who 
initiated the Save the Koalas fundraising 
event today. A total $519 was raised which will 
be donated to the WWF,  the World Wide 
Fund for Nature formerly named the World 
Wildlife Fund. Congratulations to the winning 
class, 3P, who raised the most amount of 
money and each received a Caramello Frog 
and Koala bookmark. 

 
Last Newsletter 
This will be our last newsletter for 2020. I would like 
to thank you all for your continued support 
throughout the year and I look forward to working 
with you again in 2021. Have a safe and happy holi-
days with your family.         Sue Bennett 
     Principal 

Principal’s Report 

2020  
As we come to the end of a very challenging year, 
it is time to reflect not only on the hardship, but 
on all the positives that have arisen out of COVID. 
We were spared the direct hardship of drought, 
floods and bushfires, but smoke pollution affect-
ed our play outside on many occasions.  
Although our school did not test positive to 
COVID, school operations were greatly affected 
by the pandemic with all events cancelled for 
many months. 
Online learning became the norm and parents 
made great teachers when students were learn-
ing from home.   
Technology enabled us to streamline 
parent/teacher interviews, meetings and events. 
Parents appreciated being able to experience life 
at school in the classroom through zoom ses-
sions, while they were still at work or at home.  
P&C Meetings were well attended online. 
The students made the most of every opportunity 
given to them and remained positive about can-
cellations, displaying maturity, resilience and ac-
ceptance even when it was a popular event that 
was cancelled. 
Hopefully, it may be possible to maintain some of 
these positive things that came out of a devast-
ing worldwide situation. 
 
Presentation Days 
Presentation Day ceremonies proceeded online 
this week with nine ceremonies recognising ALL 
students K-6 for their achievements, throughout 
the year.  
Some students received special awards for aca-
demic excellence, citizenship, humanitarianism 
and general all round achievement, while others 
received medals for the Maths Olympiad, trophies 
for sport and honour certificates for subject excel-
lence.   
Once again, parents were grateful that they could 
tune in from work or home to see their child re-
ceive their awards. 



 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

Congratulations Year 6 on 
Graduating Primary School 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 Save The Koalas Fundraiser 
 
Congratulations 
to 3P the  
winning class of 
the most money 
raised!  
 

 
Our BHPS school  
students raised a total 
of $519.15 for the World 
Wildlife Fund.   
Thank you everyone! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Could you be an ethics 
teacher for Bellevue 
Hill Public School? 
 
We are seeking volunteers so that we can  
provide ethics classes for all the families who have 
requested it for their children. 
 
Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary  
Ethics, the not-for-profit organisation approved to 
design curriculum and training for the ethics  
program. Training consists of a two day workshop 
and short online modules. Lesson materials are pro-
vided. Suitable volunteers have an interest in chil-
dren’s education and development of critical think-
ing skills and must be available for at least one class 
on Friday each week. 
 
In ethics classes, children learn how to think  
logically, disagree respectfully and support their  
arguments with evidence, rather than act according 
to blind habit or peer pressure.  
 
Children discuss topic such as: 
* imagining how others feel 
* how do we treat living things? 
* what is laziness? 
* how do we disagree in a respectful way? 
* fairness   
 
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a  
valuable contribution to our school, please visit 
www.primaryethics.com.au and/or contact Ethics 
Coordinator Claire Kemperman 04-05552889 / 

Merit Awards 
Week 9 

 
 

Kindergarten:  Ari G, Victoria U, Julia S A,  
                 Arabella G, Luka M, Nevaeh G,  
                 Ayla T, Charlie G 

 
Year  1:  Michelle C, Adam G, Madison G,  
                Dan P, Josh C, Sophia V, Aline M,  
                Demi K 

 
Year 2:  Vivienne L, Leia P, Zerin A, Sarita B,  
                Samuel B, Enzo B,  

 
Year 3:   Carmeli S, Sera K, Jeevan M, Mila S,  
                Damon B, Chloe G    

          
Year 4:  Anastasia L, Matthew T, Daniella A,  
                Ava K, James G, Lola B 

 
Year 6:  Natasha J, Jessi L 

Italian:  
Chloe N W (YK) 
 
Russian:  
Brooklyn, Aris (Y1),  
 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

   
 
 

WELCOME TO KIDS CLUB 
             Before Care, After Care and  

Holiday Club 
  
 

Kids Club is a fantastic Before and Af-
ter School Care Centre in the grounds 
of Bellevue Hill Public School where 
your child/ren can come along with 
their friends for a morning or after-

noon filled with sport, science activi-
ties, indoor and outdoor games and 

loads more. 
 
 

We also offer a fantastic Holiday Club 
Program each school holidays-look 

out for our program each term in 
Week 5. 

 
 

If you are interested in finding out 
more about Kids Club please visit our 
website at www.kidsclubosh.com.au 

 
 

If you are interested in enrolling please 
call or email the centre and we will 

send you the link to complete your En-
rolment Form Online 

 
We have both permanent and casual 

bookings available. 
 
 

If you have any questions please call 
9369 3643 or email  

 
bellevuehill@kidsclubosh.com.au 
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